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SITKA City and Borough of Sitka
100 Lincoln Street • Sitka, Alaska 99835

Coast Guard City, USA

MEMORANDUM

To: Mark Gorman, Municipal Administrator
Mayor McConnell and Members of the Assembly

From: Maegan Bosak, Planning and Community Development Director
Samantha Pierson, Planner I

Subject: Renewal of Lease of 323 Seward Street to White Elephant

Date: August 22, 2016

White Elephant has requested to renew the lease of land at 323 Seward Street from the City and
Borough of Sitka. The Planning Department is processing this request in accordance with existing
procedures. Following SGC, an ordinance is required to authorize the lease.

The land at 323 Seward Street has been leased to charitable organizations since 1966. These
leases have been in 10-year increments. The White Elephant is requesting a 30-year lease
renewal to allow for major investment and repairs to the building.

Representatives of the White Elephant requested a lease renewal in 2014. Neighbors raised
concerns with White Elephant donors and patrons blocking the access easement that serves their
homes. The Assembly did not renew the lease at the time, and requested that easement concerns
be resolved before the renewal returned to the Assembly.

Planning staff worked with the White Elephant and adjacent neighbors to address problems and
possible solutions. The White Elephant has since placed signage and newspaper ads to notify
donors to drop off donations on the side of the building that is not adjacent to the easement. A
staff visit concluded that appropriate changes have been made. No neighbors voiced concern at
the August 16, 2016 Planning Commission meeting, and the Commission voted 4-0 to
recommend that easement concerns had been resolved.

The land request is 10,559 square feet located at 323 Seward Street. The White Elephant owns
the building that sits on the land. The applicant has requested a 30 year lease with two 5-year
renewal periods.

The City Assessor, Wendy Lawrence, determined a fee simple assessed value of $127,100.00.
Previous leases have been for $1 per year, and the applicants request that this continues to be
the lease rate.

RECOMMENDED ACTION: Pass a motion granting approval of the lease of land at 323 Seward
Street to White Elephant.

Providing for today...preparing for tomorrow
























































































































































































